
 

Transport for NSW  
 
 

 Page 1 of 2 

The Horsley Drive and Polding Street, 
Fairfield – change of work dates, 
investigation works 

Community Notification 
May 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darug people of the Cabrogal Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is proposing to 
upgrade the intersection of The 
Horsley Drive and Polding Street, 
Fairfield to ease congestion, improve 
safety and travel times for all road 
users.  

Due to forecasted weather Transport is extending 
the work dates for this investigation work. Please 
see revised dates below. 

What work are we doing?  
Investigation work will take place along The 
Horsley Drive and Polding Street, including 
surround roads. 

Work includes: 

• potholing and minor excavation 
• utility investigations 
• trenching 

When we will be working 
Work will take place over five-night shifts 
between Sunday 5 May and Thursday 6 June 
weather permitting.  

To ensure the safety of our workers and to 
minimise the impact to road users, this work must 
be carried out at night.  

Our night shift hours are from Sunday to 
Thursday between the hours of 6pm and 5am. 

No work will occur on Friday or Saturday nights. 

 

What will this mean for you? 

Work will be undertaken at night to limit the 
disruption to road users and reduce safety risks 
to our workers, pedestrians, buses, and motorists. 

This work may generate some noise, but we will 
do everything we can to minimise noise impacts, 
including: 

• turning off equipment and vehicles when 
they are not in use 

• completing the noisier tasks by midnight 

Traffic impacts 
There will be lane closures at different times to 
facilitate this work. A 400m contraflow will be in 
place to enable the closure of one lane with 
traffic control managing traffic in both directions 
and a reduced speed limit of 40km/h. 

While we complete this work, you may notice: 

• workers and vehicles 
• traffic controllers and signage 
• lane closure and reduced speed limit. 

Road users are advised to allow for additional 
travel time, drive to the conditions, and follow the 
directions of traffic controllers and signs. 

For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 
701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live 
Traffic NSW App. Thank you for your patience as 
we carry out this important work.
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Location of work 
 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 
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For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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